
Worship With Us 
October 16, 2022 

 
Praise Team Leader Chad Hildebrand 
Organist Melodie Spare 
Pianist Janice Hildebrand 
Deacon of the Week Jason Hildebrand 

 
Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 

 
WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
Prelude 
 

Chorus “Stand in Your Love” 
Hymn # 284 “They’ll Know We are Christians” 
Chorus “To Live Is Christ” 
Chorus “One Pure and Holy Passion” 

 
WORSHIP THROUGH OFFERING 
Offertory Vangie 

Children may be dismissed for ARROWS*. 

 
WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 
Scripture Reading Acts 24:10-27 

Missionary Moment Daniel & Sarah Zagami 

Congregation at Prayer 

Message Pastor Jeff 

“A Capable Witness” 
 

Closing Hymn # 367 “Wherever He Leads I Will Go” 
 

Postlude 
 

 The service is streamed live to the CBC Facebook page.  
Our worship services can be found on the 

CBC Facebook page or the church website at cbcstafford.org 

Nursery Care 
Newborn through 2 years     (During Sunday School) 10:00 a.m. 

North of the sanctuary—east end of hall 
 

Newborn through 3 years     (During Worship Service) 11:00 a.m. 
North of the sanctuary—west end of hall 

 

ARROWS Children’s Ministry *Upstairs after Offertory 
Ages: 3 years old – 5th Grade  

 

 

NAB Missionaries of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Laci and Eszter Daróczi-Csuhai  
NAB National Missionaries in Hungary 

 

Laci and Eszter are Master Trainers with the MEK Team in 
Hungary, where they partner with NAB missionaries Ron 
and Jeannie Seck. They are also the MEK Hungary Directors. 
Laci is responsible for teaching advanced Community 
Health Evangelism to CHE leaders and workers in 
Hungarian-speaking areas through vision conferences, 
training seminars, and development courses. Pray for their 
continued work with MEK and for the villages where they 
have ongoing relationships. 
 

CBC Missionary of the Week 
Kristi TenClay 

NAB Missionary in Cameroon 
 

Student of the Week 
Baylee Schrag 

Barton Community College, Great Bend, KS 
 

Southwestern Association Pastor of the Week 
Pastor Tim Koehn 

Zion Baptist Church, Okeene, OK 

Today 
 

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 

Welcome 
Missionaries Daniel & Sarah Zagami and their children!  

Thank you for sharing with us today! 
 

This Week 
 

Prayer Gatherings Hosted by Pastor Jeff Mon., 6:15 a.m. 
 At Vangie’s House (1/2 mi. East of church) 

 At CBC, Mon., 7:15 p.m. 
 

St. John CORE—Methodist Church Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
Stafford CORE—First Baptist Church Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
 

The Well—at the Annex JH - Wed., 6:30 - 7:30 p.m. 

 HS - Wed., 7:30 - 9:00 p.m. 

—at the Senior Center Wed., 6:30-7:30 p.m. 
Children’s Ministry for Ages 3- 5th grade 

 

Women’s Bible Study at CBC Tues., 9:30 a.m. 
 Thurs., 7:00 p.m. 
“Matthew: Part 1—Establishing the Kingdom of God on Earth” 

Talk to Elizabeth Fitch for more information 
 

Plan Ahead 
 

Missionaries Dennis & Nancy Palmer Oct. 23, 10:00 a.m. 
At CBC during Sunday School 

 

CORE Meal—from CBC Mon., Oct. 24, 5:30 p.m. 
Please sign up to help with food for this meal 

 

Carl’s Care Group at Matt & Olivia’s Sun, Oct. 23, 5:00 p.m. 
Wiener roast—bring chairs, sides, & dessert (RSVP to Jeanette) 

 

,  Fall Party—at the Senior Center Oct. 31 

 Please sign up to help with food and activities for this 
event  on the bulletin board in the Gathering Area. 

 
 

Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Dedication Nov. 20 
At 11:00 a.m. during the Worship Service  



Please Pray for: 
 

Donna Whitehouse: Presbyterian Manor Assisted Living, Newton, KS  
 

Marion Meschberger, Earline Carnes, (Suzanne’s Mom): Leisure 
Homestead in Stafford  
 

Zelma Lee Wendelburg: Kenwood Plaza in St. John  
 

Ron (Rhonda Huggard’s father)—Minneola Nursing Home.  
 

Richard Spare, Good Samaritan Center, Hutchinson, KS 
 

The Relatively Homebound—Joe & Jean Fritzemeyer,  

Dorine Hanger. 
 

Military—Ashlee Burnett (Pastor Isaac’s sister), Remington Walker, 
Jordan Keenan, Austin Burenheide, Bob Burns, Jr., Bill Hayes, 
Levi Eisenhour, Jeremy Griffin (Edna’s nephew), Noah Johnson, 
Ryan Pitts (Arnold & Alda’s grandson-in-law). 
 

Military deployed—Clint Hitt (Garry & Shirley’s grandson) serving in 
the Air Force in Japan; Kenneth Oden, Kuwait. 
 

Royce and Sue Baron—Royce is in a rehab facility following 
another surgery and is possibly facing another amputation. 
 

Robert & Janet Murphy (Tami Brensing’s parents)—health 
concerns 
 

Emersyn Milton and family—had a clean cancer scan last week. 
 

Josh & Bethany Hildebrand—Heart health of their baby girl, 
Elyse, health and safety for the family. 
 

Lou Morgan—At home recovering from open heart surgery. 
 

Mark Ball (Dr. Ball’s son)—Has had some success from his 
treatment at the Mayo Clinic, but still undiagnosed and needs 
prayer. 
 

Emmanuel Ministries Orphanage in Juarez, Mexico. Please see 
their current update on the fellowship hall missionary board, and 
how you can give to them financially. 
 

Women’s Bible Study and Prayer Groups 
 

Youth and Youth Ministry at CBC—for the future of this ministry. 
Youth Pastor Search Team: Garry Baker, Allie Wendelburg, Carrie 
Hildebrand, Jenny Foote, and Pastor Jeff. 
 

KidZone and Arrows Children’s Ministries—for those who are 
directing, teaching, or helping, and for the children and families that 
the Lord may reach with these ministries.  
 

Rain on our land. 
 

War in Ukraine and its impact on the world. 

Toys for Free Giveaway 
The CE Board has trimmed down the number of toys in the 
Nursery and has placed these toys on the stage steps in Fellowship 
Hall.  The toys are free to anyone who would like to take them. 
 

CORE Needs 
Core needs plastic containers with lids (such as margarine or sour 
cream). There is a box for them in the east hall by kitchen.  
See CORE’s latest letter on Gathering Area bulletin board. 
 

Thank You 
To CBC: Thank you for your prayers, birthday/get-well cards and 
those who visited while I was in the Leisure Home the first time.  
Also, for the flowers that were sent to me while I was in the Great 
Bend hospital. They did much for my morale.  I am back at Leisure 
Home receiving therapy to gain back leg strength with the goal of 
coming home soon.  My room # is 14.  Feel free to visit and the best 
time would be after 4:00 p.m. during the week, and on weekends, 
anytime in the afternoon. –Marion Meschberger 
 

Thank You 
Dear Friends at Calvary Baptist: First of all, I want to thank you so 
much for your prayers! We’ve seen God’s hand at work so many 
times during these 6 months of Royce’s illness. His toe was 
amputated last week, which makes it harder for him to do the 
physical therapy.  Thank you, too, for your faithful financial 
support!  That has been such a help with so many medical needs at 
this time.  We are in a skilled nursing facility now, so Royce can get 
wound care and physical therapy.  But we are constantly looking 
for opportunities to share to Gospel with people here who are 
without Jesus and don’t realize how needy they are!  Please pray 
for many opportunities to talk about our Saviour!  Lovingly in Him, 
Royce & Sue Baron 
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